
STATE CRIMINAL ALIEN ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (SCAAP) 

Fiscal Year 2018 SCAAP Application 
NEW: The application period for FY 2018 SCAAP applications will open on September 17, 2018. All 
applications must be submitted via the OJP online Grants Management System (GMS). All completed 
applications must be submitted by 6:00pm e.d.t. on Monday, October 29, 2018. Extensions or exceptions 
to this deadline cannot be granted. Because of the volume and complexities involved in verification of all 
submitted inmate data and the fact that BJA transmits this file to DHS immediately after the close of the 
solicitation, it is not possible for additional applicant data to be reviewed and sent to DHS after the 
deadline. 

2018 SCAAP Program Requirements and Application Instructions (PDF) 

Overview: 
BJA administers the State Criminal Alien Assistance Program (SCAAP) in conjunction with the U.S. 
Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE), Department of Homeland Security (DHS). SCAAP provides 
federal payments to states and localities that incurred correctional officer salary costs for incarcerating 
undocumented criminal aliens with at least one felony or two misdemeanor convictions for violations of 
state or local law, and incarcerated for at least 4 consecutive days during the reporting period. 

Use of SCAAP Awards 
The Department of Justice Reauthorization Act of 2005 (Pub. L. 109-162, Title XI) included the following 
requirement regarding the use of SCAAP funds: "Amounts appropriated pursuant to the authorization of 
appropriations in paragraph (5) that are distributed to a State or political subdivision of a State, including a 
municipality, may be used only for correctional purposes." Beginning with FY 2007 SCAAP awards, 
SCAAP funds must be used for correctional purposes only. 

Legislation 
SCAAP is governed by Section 241(i) of the Immigration and Nationality Act, 8 U.S.C. 1231(i), as 
amended, and Title II, Subtitle C, Section 20301, Violent Crime Control and Law Enforcement Act of 
1994, Public Law 103-322. 

 


